Horsham & Newton St.Faith Parish Council
Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held at The St.Faiths Centre on Monday January 21st.2019
Present: Mr.R.Cushing (Chairman)   Mrs.M.Rodgers  Mr.R.Wilks  Mr.M.McDonnell  Mrs.R.Scarff  Mr.B.Coe  Mr.R.Browne  
Mr.S.Fidler  

Apologies:  
 Mr.D.Fortescue   Mr.J.Matthewson  
Public Participation  None
a) Police Report The police website listed five crimes reported in November
b) County and District Council Reports None
c) Norwich Airport Mr.Fidler reported that the decline in offshore helicopter traffic had been offset by other scheduled and holiday flights giving a net increase of 5%. Repair work had started on the engine test facility which should be completed in April. Bad draining in NDR lagoons had increased bird strikes and this was being investigated.
d) Full Council
1. Apologies were noted as above
2. Declarations of Interest were recorded from





Mr.Wilks – Grass cutting








Mr.Matthewson – Grass Cutting and St.Faiths Centre




Mr.Coe – Mission Room Trustee 



3. Minutes of the December meeting were confirmed and signed

4. Reports The Clerk reported that arrangements had been made with the diocese for additional consecration at the cemetery. A replacement sign had been ordered for Newton Park and a new LED lantern had been installed in Newton Road after the original had burnt out.
5. Planning No objection was raised to a new tea room and education space at the aviation museum.
6. Swan Green It was agreed that Barry Coe would make a suitable metal support for the plaque at the base of one of the trees..


7. Correspondence A request from a resident for shading of a street light outside her property did not find support.
8. Accounts authorised for payment







E-On


Street light electricity (inc.VAT)

£183.36
J.Graves

Salary
(inc.PAYE)



£520.52
Thomson Sawmills
Stakes (inc.VAT)



£14.64

T.T.Jones

Lighting Maintenance (inc.VAT)

£1,098.38


9. Clerk’s and Councillors’ Reports A light at the Warren was reported as faulty. A suggestion for a dog bin at the eastern end of Bullock Hill did not find support. White lining in Crown Road would be reported and potholes in Swan Street and Norwich Road. The Cemetery hedge cutting contractor would be sent a reminder.
10.  Next Meeting February 18th.  St.Faiths Centre  7.30 p.m.
